Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting November 9, 2016 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance Cathy Haynes, Chair Eric Mays Susan Roderick Guests

Emily Budzynkiewicz, Mass DOT

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. **Meeting minutes** of the October 12, 2016 meeting were tabled due to lack of quorum from that meeting.
- Public comments: Emily Budzynkiewicz, Mass DOT School Outreach Coordinator, has been attempting to contact Truro Central School administration in order to assess and improve the safety of travel to school for those students walking and cycling. The assistance of BWW was requested. The process for survey, assessment, and recommendation was presented.
- 3. Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: No response from Cape Cod Commission regarding the BWW comments on the proposed plan.
- 4. Route 6 bike lane improvements: No update.
- Truro roadway improvement plan: No update from DPW. The complete streets program and possible meeting with the town administrator was discussed
- Safety package distribution: Discussed possibility of a student project for outreach effort to local businesses and community.
- 7. Fat tire bike use in National Seashore: Tabled.
- 8. **Next meeting** is scheduled for Tuesday, December 6, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Eric Mays

To hy

